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August 12, 2021 
 
Jesse Stommel 
5632 S Curtice Street 
Littleton, CO 80210 
 
Dear Jesse: 
 
The University of Denver is pleased to offer you an appointed position as a Teaching Assistant 
Professor, non-tenure track, in the Writing Program.  This 9-month benefitted position is 
effective September 1, 2021, at an annual salary of $53,601.  This position is governed by the 
University’s Policies and Procedures Relating to Faculty Appointments, Promotions, and 
Tenure.   

This contract is for three academic years and is governed by the University's "Policies and 
Procedures Relating to Faculty Appointments, Promotions, and Tenure." You have also been 
granted three years toward your promotion timeline, so will be reviewed for promotion to 
Teaching Associate Professor in the 3rd year of your contract, 2023-2024. Should this 
promotion be successful, you will be granted a five-year contract. 

A valuable component of the compensation for this position is the University of Denver's Benefits 
Package. Details regarding this package are available at 
http://www.du.edu/hr/benefits/benefits_summary.html. This website includes detailed information on 
our health, dental, disability, and life insurance plans, flexible spending accounts, tuition waiver 
benefits, tax-sheltered retirement plans, and other benefits. If you would like to contact our Benefits 
Office, the phone number is (303) 871-4287, the email is Benefits@du.edu 

 
This offer is contingent upon your being a US citizen or permanent resident or having lawful 
authorization to work in the US. This offer could be withdrawn or the date of the appointment will be 
changed if you are not authorized to work at the University of Denver by the beginning of the 2021 
Autumn Quarter. If you are not a US citizen or permanent resident and need assistance with 
obtaining permission to work at the University of Denver, please contact Laura Buhs, International 
Scholar Advisor, at 303-871-7861 or lbuhs@du.edu. The University also runs a background check on 
every employee.  You will be contacted directly by HireRight to complete that process.   
 
  

https://www.du.edu/sites/default/files/2021-03/aptjune2019.pdf
https://www.du.edu/sites/default/files/2021-03/aptjune2019.pdf
http://www.du.edu/hr/benefits/benefits_summary.html
mailto:Benefits@du.edu
mailto:lbuhs@du.edu


 

 

2 

 
The faculty at DU is a committed group of scholars and teachers. We join them in warmly 
welcoming you as a colleague and valued member of our academic community. To accept this 
offer, please click on the “I accept” button in the application portal by August 20, 2021. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

      
Mary Clark       Jennifer Karas 
Provost and Executive Vice Chancellor    Vice Provost for Academic Affairs 
 

 


